
 

 

 
 
Term 2 (dates subject to change) 
 
23rd May Class photos, 24th May rollover day if required 
1st June Teacher only dayðschool closed 
4th June Queenôs Birthdayðpublic holiday school closed 
6th June Middle and senior school cross country 
7th June Middle and senior school cross countryðrain saver 
14th June Interschool cross country 
14th June BOT meeting 
15th June Full school assembly, 9.00amðall welcome to attend 
21st June Tackle and rippa rugby competition 
25th June Super cluster cross country 
27th June National rippa qualifying tournament 
4th July Year 6 netball field day 
5th July FOS ñoccasional treatò fundraiser 
5th July Student led conferences 
6th July Full school assembly, 9.00amðall welcome to attend 
6th July Last day of Term 2.  School closes at the usual time of 2.55pm 
 

BOT meeting 14th June at 6.30pm in the Boardroom 
FOS meeting  Next termð24th July, 6.00pm in the staffroom 
Full school assembly 15th June, 9.00am in the school hall - all welcome to attend 

 
 
23rd May 2018 
 
Thank you for the support of our FIT-athon.  Please continue to send sponsorship money back to 
your class teacher.  There will be spot prizes for students and for the class who returns the most 
sponsorship money per child.  We are fundraising towards playground upgrades. 
 
Many thanks to Cathy Borland for organising, Heidi Hampton and Chanelle Dickinson for 
decorating, and our wonderful FOS team for arranging another amazing disco.  The Pyjama Party 
disco last Friday was a huge success with over $3,500 being raised for playground upgrades (this 
may well be the most raised from a disco in APS history!).  It was great to see our school 
community support this event. Our next FOS event is our ñoccasional treatò Whittakers fundraiser, 
with chocolates being sent home in the last week of term. 
 
On Friday 1

st
 June, Albany Primary School will be closed while staff attend a training day 

with the schools in our Community of Learning (Whanau ki te ako).  This includes Albany 
Senior High School, Albany Junior High School, Greenhithe School, Upper Harbour Primary, 
Coatesville Primary and Ridgeview School.  School is officially closed for this day.  KidzFirst 
will be running an out of school care programme on this day ï bookings are 
essential.  Phone  Sharon 021 358 822 
 
Updated Munchbox menus have been sent homeða few new items now available. 
 
View Words from our Principal online. 

ǿǿǿΦŀƭōŀƴȅΦǎŎƘƻƻƭΦƴȊ                         tƘƻƴŜΥ пмр фссу                         9ƳŀƛƭΥ ŀŘƳƛƴϪŀƭōŀƴȅΦǎŎƘƻƻƭΦƴȊ 

http://www.albany.school.nz/1/blogs/1-from-the-principal


FOS News 

¶ Thank you to everyone that attended last Fridayôs disco.  We hope you enjoyed the event 

as much as we enjoyed organising it for you. 

¶ Entertainment books on sale through the office for $70 per copy (or buy online).   

Many thanks to Jason Mills, Kookaburra NZ Ltd sport for the generous donation of baseball 

equipment, including batting tees, balls, gloves, bats, bases, etc.  This is a welcome addition to 

our PE resources. 

UNIFORM SALE 

The office will have the following items of uniform available for sale from Tuesday 29th Mayð

Thursday 31st May set out on trestle tables in the reception foyer.  All $10 each. 

¶ Size 14 only skivvies 

¶ Size 16 yellow polo shirts (current style from previous supplier)  

¶ Size 14/small/medium yellow old style polo shirts (small and medium are larger than a size 

14) 

Please be aware that all sales are final and no refunds/exchanges will be offered. 

School photos are taking place today (with a rollover day tomorrow, 24th May, if required).  Over 

the next few weeks your child will bring home order forms. 

 
 
 
 
Thank you to everyone that supported the Shore to Shore fun run/walk earlier this year, Tracy 
Moody and Michelle Grove attended the Awards Evening and we are pleased to announce that 
over $850 has been received to spend through Sports Distributors.  Many thanks to sponsors 
Sports Distributors and Harbour Sport. 

 

Please ensure that your child has spare clothes in 
their school bag.   

 
This does not have to be school uniform.  
Underwear is also required especially for our 

junior students. 
 

If your child is too wet/muddy to sit in class, 
parents will be telephoned to come in and provide 

spare clothes. 



Thank you for supporting our Walk to School on Friday 11th May �¼we were 
joined by MAXX the Travelwise School mascot.  

On Friday 11th May we held a Travelwise ñWalk to Schoolò campaign.  Over 15 students showed up at our 

meeting point at Coronation Hall (corner Library Lane) dressed in fluro.  It was a cold morning but we quickly 

warmed up during our walk to school.  It was a big surprise to be met by a huge, cuddly, ginormous pukeko by 

the name of Maxx at Wharf Road.  Maxx is the Travelwise School mascot  (not to be mistaken for Max the 

student who walked with us!)  It was a really fun way to get to school and great way to get our exercise.  Next 

time we have a walk to school campaign we would love to see more people show upðmaybe 30! 
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